
 

 

 

City Hall        March 15, 2021 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, March 15, 2021 at 7:01pm by Mayor Kenneth 
Wichman using online Zoom meeting. 
 
Council members present via Zoom were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, James Meyer and Toby McCullough. 
Christi McKenzie was absent. 
 
Also present via Zoom were Tracey Taylor, Gary Spring, Kenneth Schiffner and Jason Connell. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the March 1, 2021 meeting as corrected was seconded by Dan 
Glotzbach and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 HME Metal Sales   $     80.79 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept $7,140.20 
 U.S. Post Office         182.00 Zoom Video Communications        14.99 
 Aramark         147.90 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks.   8,866.78 
 Border States Industries        102.62 Briggs Dodge        162.20 
 Casey’s Business Mastercard       888.33 CenturyLink Business       566.38 
 Continental Research Corp    2,199.80 Core & Main LP        374.53 
 Doug’s Pharmacy            6.98 Evergy      3,716.66 
 GALLS LLC         210.15 Hamm Inc        443.43 
 Hawkins, Inc      1,255.58 Kansas Rural Water Assoc.      434.90 
 MARC          769.47 Menards        217.65 
 Pace Analytical Services, LLC       291.00 Roberson Lumber Co., Inc.        27.46 
 Rossville Auto Supply          41.75 Schulte Supply Inc.       451.94 
 Stanley Oyler Law Offices       980.00 Tarwater Farm & Home Supply      561.48 
 Universal Chemical LLC        509.73 Century Business Technologies      151.43 
 Harolds Tire LLC          10.00 Microsoft            8.00 
 USA Blue Book           97.73 Wehner’s Thriftway       316.01 
 US Bank         192.46 
 TOTAL     52,507.11 
   
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $52,507.11 was seconded by James Meyer and 
carried. 
 
Motion by James Meyer to approve agenda as amended was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried.  
 
Clerk reported that application from Fastdraws LLC for cereal malt beverage license for consumption on premises 
at 205 E Hwy 24 Trafficway had been received and all fees paid and background check completed. Motion by 
James Meyer to approve CMB license was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 



 
Trish Heim reported that she had checked with Tom Fulmer of Wamego Telecommunications and pre-sign up is 
currently at 57% for the City of Rossville with WTC looking at construction in May or June. WTC will be holding a 
sign-up event at the Community Center on March 23rd. 
 
Mayor inquired about resuming in person city council meetings. Following discussion no action was taken. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that the police time clock software was no longer working and proposed cost 
of $370.00 to purchase new software. Following discussion motion by James Meyer to allow police to purchase 
new software was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Assistant Clerk Tracey Taylor reported that Shawnee County Refuse had suggested that dumpster at apartments 
on Griswold be replace with individual trash totters for each individual unit. Council agreed this would be good 
solution as dumpster is difficult to dump due to location. 
 
Mayor reported on quote for City insurance coverage at $30,500.00 with Alliance/Berkshire Hathaway. Motion by 
Toby McCullough to proceed with insurance was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that he was still getting bids for painting of the water tower. Zlatnik 
reported on results of testing on sewer samples taken from Rossville Healthcare and Rehabilitation Center and 
Griswold Street sewer lift station and noted that lift station was better after being pumped out. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that his department had reworked the rain garden area in the park. Council noted 
that this area looked good. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:41 pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 


